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January Character Trait 

Principal: Mr. G. Blakeley                                                                                                                                Vice-Principal: Mrs. E. Short 

Kindergarten Registration Starts This Month  

Honesty - We behave in a sincere, trustworthy and truthful 

manner. 
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Do you (or someone you know) have a child who was born in 2014? If so, itôs  
almost time to register them for Kindergarten in the SCDSB! Beginning Jan. 22, 
our elementary schools will register children for Kindergarten for the 2018-19 
school year. Required registration documents include birthdate documentation, 
proof of address and immunization records. Visit www.scdsb.on.ca/kindergarten 
for more information.  

Staff Update 

Everyone here at ECES would like to congratulate Mrs. Fennell on her new 

role as Principal at W.H. Day Elementary School. We wish her all the best in 

her new position. Mrs. Fennell will be missed greatly.  

We would like to welcome Mrs. Short who will 

be assuming the role of Vice Principal. We 

would also like to welcome Lauren Bell, French 

Immersion Teacher, Natalie Burleigh, Custodi-

an and welcome back Jonathan Parker, Plan-

ning Time Teacher.  

http://www.scdsb.on.ca/kindergarten
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Attend a French Immersion Information Night; Registration Opens in January  
January 11th , 2018 from 6-7pm  at ECES 

High School Information Nights Coming To A School Near You!  

Schoolõs In for Summer At The SCDSB  

The SCDSB offers French Immersion (FI) at select schools throughout Simcoe County 
beginning in Grade 1. The goal of the FI program is to enable students to communicate 
in French with a high level of proficiency, enabling them to function with ease in both 
French and English. Upon graduation from the program, students will communicate in 
French with confidence in a wide variety of real-life situations.  
 
Information sessions take place in January for parents of students in Senior  
Kindergarten. Information session dates are posted at www.scdsb.on.ca under 
Programs, French as a Second Language. 
 
The FI online application form will be available from 9 a.m. on Mon. Jan. 22, 
until 9 p.m. on Wed. Jan. 24, 2018 at www.scdsb.on.ca under Programs, 
French as a Second Language. While every effort is made to  
accommodate all FI applications, available space and staffing will determine 
how many students can be registered. Applications will be processed in the or-
der they are received electronically. Please contact the school if you do not 
have Internet access at home or require assistance accessing the online application. 
 
Please note that the host sites for FI may change during your childôs time in the pro-
gram, and your child may need to move schools. This may also include splitting the 
program between two different sites. 

Is your child starting Grade 9 next year? High school information nights are happening 
this winter. This event gives an overview of whatôs new, what to expect, as well as a 
chance to check out the school and ask questions. Attend our local high school infor-
mation night to find out whatôs offered. 

January 10-24, 2018 (Time TBD): A member of Bantingôs Guidance department  
presents the secondary school program to parents at each elementary school in the 
evening. 

Check out the full schedule of info nights and more information at www.scdsb.on.ca/highschool 

 

Are you and your child planning their courses for next school year? Looking for a way to create flexibility 
in their timetable and earn a credit? Consider summer school!  

Each year, the SCDSB offers a variety of summer programs to over 2,000 students. Summer school op-
tions include open, college and university level courses from Grades 9 to 12. Courses are offered in-
person or online. Interested students can also travel and earn credits with the summer EduTravel pro-
gram. 

Summer school program details can be found on the Learning Centres website at 
www.learningcentres.com. Current SCDSB students should speak to their guidance counsellor for infor-
mation and to register. Register now so that your summer school choices align with course selection for 
next year! 

http://www.scdsb.on.ca
http://www.scdsb.on.ca
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/highschool
http://www.learningcentres.com
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Parents Invited to Information Sessions About Special Education 

The SCDSB is hosting a series of information sessions for parents/guardians 
to learn about special education in the SCDSB, and how to support students 
with special education needs. 

Jan. 22 
Assessments in Special Education: Psych Ed and Other Assessments 

Feb. 19 
Transition Planning Grade 8 to 9 

March 19  
Accessing Supports in the Community 

April 16  
Understanding Alternative/Non-Academic IEP Goals 

All sessions take place from 6 to 7 p.m. at the SCDSB Education Centre, located at 1170 Highway 26 in 
Midhurst. No registration required.  

Reminder About Sledding Safety at School  

Student safety is our first priority, and although we do allow ñcrazy car-

petsò and soft sleds at our school, we do not allow hard sleds, two-

person sleds or snow racers. We do supervise sledding and we remind 

students of safety rules on a regular basis.  

We want to inform parents that if students are sledding at school, 

Ophea (the Ontario Physical and Health Education Association) recom-

mends that they should wear a properly fitted (as per manufacturer's guidelines) and properly worn CSA-

approved hockey helmet or snow sport helmet certified by a recognized safety standards association. 

If you send a sled and helmet (optional) to school with your child, you are giving permission for your child 

to take part in this activity.  

RVH Film Festival Welcomes Student Submissions 

Barrieôs Royal Victoria Regional Health Centre (RVH) has partnered with the 
Simcoe County District School Board, the Simcoe Muskoka Catholic District 
School Board and Unity Christian High School to offer students, classes and 
schools the opportunity to participate in RVH's annual Film Festival in two external 
categories: 

¶ Kindergarten to Grade 6 

¶ Grade 7 and up 

 
This yearôs theme is ñMaking mental health matter - how are you making a  
difference?ò Students and classes are invited to make a two-minute video showing how 
they promote mental health. The deadline for submissions is Feb. 5. Voting will take 
place from Feb. 16 to 26 and those with the winning entries will be invited to an awards 
ceremony on March 8. Find out more and submit your video at: www.rvh.on.ca/
SitePages/rvhfilmfestival.aspx.  

http://www.rvh.on.ca/SitePages/rvhfilmfestival.aspx
http://www.rvh.on.ca/SitePages/rvhfilmfestival.aspx
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OHIP+ Provides Free Prescription Drug Coverage For Children  

 

 

In February 2017, the Ontario government announced the transfor-

mation of the delivery of early years programs for children and families. 

Starting in January, Ontario Early Years Centres, Parenting and Family 

Literacy Centres, Child Care Resource Centres and Better Beginnings, 

Better Futures centres will collectively be known as EarlyON Child and 

Family Centres. These EarlyON Child and Family Centres will be open 

to all families across Ontario, and provide support, parenting programs, 

personal connections and a network of resources as well as play- and 

inquiry-based programs for young children. 

Effective January 1, Child and Family Programs currently in schools will 

be relocated to the community. These four agencies will now manage 

EarlyON Child and Family Centres in Simcoe County: 

 

OEYC Simcoe North, www.oeycsimcoenorth.ca 
Simcoe Community Services, www.simcoecommunityservices.ca, 
E3 Community Services, www.e3.ca 
La Cl® (Francophone), www.lacle.ca 

For specific days and hours of operation, please contact your local lead agency. Information can be found 
by visiting www.scdsb.on.ca ï óSchoolsô ï óBefore & After School Care.ô 

Changes to Ontario Early Years Centres Effective Jan. 1 

Questions About Your Child's Health?  

Beginning Jan. 1, the province will provide free prescription drug coverage for children and youth aged 24 
and under, regardless of family income. Under OHIP+, Ontario children and youth will have access to over 
4,400 medications and other drug products. Enrolment in OHIP+ will be automatic, based on age. There are 
no upfront costs, no co-payment and no annual deductible. Those who are eligible for OHIP+ will only need 
their health card number and a valid prescription from their doctor or nurse practitioner when they visit their 
pharmacist. For more information, visit: www.ontario.ca/page/learn-about-ohip-plus.  

Health Connection offers free, confidential health information from nurses and 

health inspectors on:  

¶ how your child is growing, parenting tips, fast and healthy meals, safe food 

and water, common illnesses, keeping kids safe, fun family activities 

¶ health unit programs such as vaccinations and dental care 

¶ community resources for parenting, mental health, addictions, quitting smoking or financial help 

Contact Health Connection at 1-705-721-7520 or 1-877-721-7520 Monday to Friday, 8:30 a.m. 

to 4:30 p.m., or http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/. If English is not your first language, we 

have a telephone interpretation service. 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit  

http://www.oeycsimcoenorth.ca
http://www.simcoecommunityservices.ca
http://www.e3.ca
http://www.lacle.ca
http://www.scdsb.on.ca
http://www.ontario.ca/page/learn-about-ohip-plus
http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/
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Provide Input on Proposed 2018-19 School Year Calendar 

The Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) invites public school communities 

to submit input regarding the proposed school year calendar for next school year 

(Sept. 2018 to June 2019). Starting Jan. 9, input can be provided by visiting 

www.scdsb.on.ca, then clicking the link on the óSchool Year Calendarsô page under the óSchoolsô 

menu. All stakeholders including staff, school council members, parents/guardians,  

students and members of the school community are invited to provide input. The deadline to 

submit input is Jan. 31.  

Update Your Childõs Immunization Record 

Five Healthy New Yearõs Resolutions For Your Family 

The Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit is required to keep up-to-date immunization 

records for all students who attend elementary or secondary school in the County of 

Simcoe and the District of Muskoka. Parents are responsible for reporting immunizations 

to the health unit each time their child receives a vaccine from their health care provider. 

The immunizations that the health unit requires records for include: diphtheria, tetanus, 

polio, measles, mumps, rubella, meningococcal, pertussis and varicella (chickenpox) for 

those born in 2010 or later.  

Itôs easy to update your childôs immunization status. Go to www.smdhu.org/immsonline to update your childôs 

record or call Health Connection at 705-721-7520 or 1-877-721 7520 (toll free).  

 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

Some of the top New Yearôs resolutions across all age groups for 2017 were 
eating healthy, getting in shape and reducing stress. So, how do you set and 
achieve a resolution to be healthier?  Itôs been proven that the key to success is 
setting small goals which require steps towards a larger goal. Here are some 
New Yearôs resolutions that families can work on together in 2018: 
 

¶ spend 30 minutes outside playing together as often as possible, regardless 
of the weather 
¶ find a place that provides opportunities for the entire family to be physically active together or offers child 
care and after-school programs 
¶ add physical activity or play time to the calendar, such as scheduling an evening walk or fitness class, 
with the same commitment as other important meetings 
¶ pick a fun run/walk or 5K to do as a family ï sign up, train and participate together  
¶ have more family dinners together and involve children in preparing meals as much as possible 

 
For more information about programs offered at the Y for the whole family, please visit 
www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca.       
Information provided by the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka (www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca)  

http://www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca
http://www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca
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Inclement Weather 

Please refer to the front of your childôs agenda and review these arrangements with your children and the 

adults who are their emergency contacts on a regular basis. 

We sincerely hope that it will not be necessary to implement these plans in the near future, but we feel it is 

best to be prepared in advance for all possibilities. 

Every reasonable effort will be made by the principal of schools and school staff to keep all schools open 

each day for those students who are able to attend. The Principal of each school shall arrange for suitable 

and appropriate learning activities for those students who are present.  School staff are expected to plan for 

such emergencies in order to provide meaningful programmes for those students who are able to attend un-

der inclement weather conditions. 

For students who walk to school, it is the responsibility of parents/guardians to decide whether or not it is safe 

for a student to leave for school during severe weather conditions. 

In cases where buses have been cancelled, it is the responsibility of parents/guardians of bussed students to 

decide whether or not students should set out for school or be driven to school.  If buses are cancelled in the 

morning, they are cancelled for the entire day and will not run in the afternoon. 

Parents are reminded that when they have driven their children to school it is their responsibility to ensure 

that appropriate arrangements have been made to provide for their children's safe return home: 

¶ At the end of the regular school day or 

¶ During the school day if conditions worsen and it is necessary to close the school at any time before the 

end of the regular school day. 

Where schools are open, students have the right to attend even though buses may not be running. 

In cases of inclement weather, every reasonable attempt will be made to have announcements carried on lo-

cal radio stations. Also check the Simcoe County Student Transportation Consortium at www.scstc.ca  

In addition to morning announcements about bus cancellations or school closures, announcements would be 

carried over the radio if it became necessary to dispatch school buses prior normal dismissal time.  It is not 

possible to contact parents in cases of early closure.   

PLEASE ensure that your child knows what to do in this event. 

Ernest Cumberland is in the 

South Simcoe Weather Zone 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat  

 1 

Christmas 

Break 

 

2 

Christmas 

Break 

3 

Christmas 

Break 

4 

Christmas 

Break 

5 

Christmas 

Break 

6 

Christmas   

Break 

7 8 

Welcome Back! 

Character  

Assemblies 

9 10 

Grade 8: Bant-

ing Information 

Night at 6 pm 

11 

French Immer-

sion Information 

Night 6-7 pm  

12 13 

14 15 16 17 

 

18 

 

19 20 

21 22 

Dental  

Screening 

23 

Dental  

Screening 

24 

Dental  

Screening 

25 26 

PA DAY  

No School 

27 

28 29 30 

Pajama Day! 

31    

Dates to Remember: 

¶ Pizza Days  

¶ Popcorn Every Thursday  


